
26th November 2020 

Knypersley Rocks! 
This week’s Knypersley Rockstars are….. 
 
 Nursery    Amber Henshall & Emilie Broughton 

 Busy Bees    Harry Foot  

 Creative Caterpillars   Ibrahim Yasin  

 Class 2    Max Potts   

 Class 3    Lucy Marsh  

 Class 4    Keenan McCann-Jones 

 Class 5    Ava Mountford 

 Class 6    Charlotte Marsh 

 Class 7    Rohan Knapper  

 Class 8    Christopher Bedson  

 Class 9     Nancy Hancock  

Rockstars are inspired to do the right thing, even if it seems the hardest thing to do. 

Mrs Goodyear’s Rockstar:  
 

Milton Johnson for making the right choices even when finding this difficult. 

Christmas Lunch  

 

Our Christmas Lunch will be on Thursday 10th December.  

Parents/Carers will have received a text which you will need to reply 

to, so we can order a meal for your child.  

Years 3 and 4, if your child is NOT entitled to Free School Meals the 

amount of £2.40 will be charged to your Parentpay account. 

 

We are planning to have class Christmas parties during the last 

week of term. More details to follow including a virtual message from 

‘You know who’!  

 

Many parents have asked about staff presents, which is extremely 

kind but we would ask you to be ultra prepared and bring them in 

week beginning 7th December 2020 so that they can be                

quarantined!  

 

Attendance 

 

 Busy Bees    97.7%  Class 5 99.6% 

 Caterpillars   94.2%  Class 6 100% 

 Class 2          98.2%  Class 7 98.6% 

 Class 3          99.3%  Class 8 99.0% 

 Class 4  93.6%  Class 9 97.0% 

 Last  week’s winners Class 6 with 100% 

 FANTASTIC AND  WELL DONE  

Last Week’s Whole School Attendance  – 97.2%  
 

School target — 96.5% 

School Immunisation Team 

A catch up date has now been arranged with the School         

Immunisation Team for those children who were not in school 

due to isolation. 

The date agreed is Tuesday 15th December 2020. 

If you wish your child to take part you will already 

have given consent and so no further action is   

required. 

A Covid  
Christmas!  

 

We just wanted to  update you 
on how excited we are for our 
2020 Christmas performance, 
’Christmas Around the World’. 
The children are loving        
practising their class songs 
and are   starting to really get 
in the festive spirit! We are 
looking to record our          
performances on the week 
commencing 7th December.   

T Shirts have been ordered 
and we ask for children to 
wear black on their bottom 
half e.g. leggings, trousers, 
skirts and tights, 

Thank you all for your      
continued support. 



Worker of the Week 

Busy Bees  James Duda  

Creative Caterpillars Lilly Adams  

Class 2   Darcy Warbuton 

Class 3   Noah Taylor 

Class 4   All of Class 4 

Class 5   All of Class 5 

Class 6   Neve Bateman 

Class 7   Maddison Caulkin 

Class 8   Lukie Potts 

Class 9   Myles Bosson 

 

Achiever of the Week 

Busy Bees  Polly Shufflebotham  

Creative Caterpillars Oscar Lally 

Class 2   Ben Matthew 

Class 3   Darcy Cockerton 

Class 4   Daniel Proudman 

Class 5   Hollie Barlow 

Class 6   Henry Reynolds 

Class 7   Grace Ellis 

Class 8   Milton Johnson 

Class 9   Connor Fitch 

 

 Congratualations 

Celebrate Good Times!  

We start week 1 of the school dinner menu next week. 

 

 

Knypersley Christmas Jumper Day 

Our School Council have met this week with 
activities that our school can be involved in 
over this strange Christmas period. 

We will be taking part in Christmas Jumper 
Day on Friday 18th December. 

All children and staff will be asked to come in 
their favourite Christmas jumper with all     
donations going to Save the Children. 

Even during these strange times we can still 
safely have fun in our class rooms. 

Donations through our ‘Just Giving’ page 
https:/www.justgiving.com/fundraising/
knypersley-first1 

Again a big Knypersley thank you 
for your continued support. 

Calling all Nursery Parents 

Is your child due to start Reception in       
September 2021? 

You will need to apply online at 
www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions 

Opening Application Date: 1st November 2020 

Closing Application Date: 15th January 2021 

Offer Date: 16th April 2021 

As you can appreciate at this moment in time we will not 
be able to allow any visitors into our school to view the       
Reception Classes. Thank you for your understanding. 

If you need any information regarding reception         
admissions or a paper copy of the information letter, 
please telephone the school office or email                            
admin@knypersley.staffs.sch.uk. 

 

PARKING  

 

Can we remind you that Life Stream 
church has generously allowed us to 

use their car park between 8:30–9:15am and 
2:30—3:15pm prompt. This was in order to ease 
congestion and ensure good relationships with 
our neighbours. We are now getting daily      
complaints about dangerous parking and bad    
language.  

Please can we be courteous when  
parking and walking to school.  

Many thanks.  

Notice from Tempest Photography 

School photographs have now arrived 

in school and if not already received will 

shortly be coming home with your child. 

If Tempest were unable to process any 

orders there will be advice in your 

child’s pack on how the  order 

can be re-submitted online. 


